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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #3
October 4, 2011
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:09PM with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carole Perruso-Brown, Vice-Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Teri Bostic, Doug Butler, Lou Caron, Ali Chu, David Dowell, Paul Ratanasiripong, Nicki Genovese, Doug Harris, Ann Johnson, Ted Kadowaki, Pat Kearney, Kaoru Oguri, , Henry Wu, Dee Dee Green, Doug Harris, Mike Losquadro, Jose Moreno, David Dowell, Marianne Hata, Jalal Torabzadeh, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Tariq Shehab 

Excused: Tina Arora, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Tom Kelty
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved unanimously.

3. The minutes of the September 20, 2011 meeting were approved.

4. Announcements:

a. Budget update:  None
b. Enrollment update
i. Census was last Monday.

ii. Campus FTES was as predicted at 1% over target; headcount was down due to lower graduate admission; average unit load for several undergraduate groups was high, however, currently at 12.25 units on average.

iii. Spring will be open to transfer and graduate students; expect FTES to be as predicted, at about 1% over target (1400-1600 student transfers are predicted to be enrolled.)
5. Reports

a. 2010-11 Academic Affairs Budget, and 2011-12 Proposed Academic Affairs budget, changes and challenges – Provost Don Para and Vice Provost David Dowell; Time Certain – 1:10 pm
i. Continue the focus on matching students with class sections.

ii. Distributed an outline of the budget for 2011-12

1. Severe budget reductions off set  by increases in student fees

2. Saved some of the stimulus money from last year to cushion the permanent budget cuts in future years.

3. Budget solutions included:

a. Moving research pre-award to F & A

b. Transferring multicultural center to student services

c. Staff retirement/separation net salary savings

d. Faculty retirements/separation salary savings

4. The net budget reduction, after backfill is $900,000.

5. Approximately $4.5 million reduction for 2011-12 planning scenario for “soft landing” over multiple years
6. Two years of belt-tightening; thereafter a plan will be in place to deal with an ongoing reduction in the budget

7. CSULB has an approximately $18 million reserve across all divisions.
8. Requesting information regarding Student Excellence Fund and expenditures thereof. 
6. Unfinished business from Spring 2010

a. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last three years – Discussion and possible resolution
i. Pat Kearney gave a PowerPoint presentation of the snapshot data provided to the Council in 2010-2011 of the MPP, Faculty, and Staff headcounts and salaries for 2008-2010

1. MPP’s had a net increase of 2 positions, whereas staff and faculty have lost in headcount over the last three years, while students have increased.

2. MPP’s salaries have increased while staff and faculty salaries have decreased

3. CSULB ranks 2nd only to the CO in pay raises to executives and managers.

4. The single largest category of MPP pay raises is reassignment—an opportunity not afforded to faculty.

5. Praveen Soni will ask Scott Apel, AVP Human Resources for data from a longer span of time (e.g., 2006 – 2011) so that trends may be more discernible.
b. Proposed Minor in Finance – Second Reading; Dean Solt and Chair Le; Time Certain 2pm
i. The minor in Finance was approved unanimously.
c. Proposed Master of Sciences in Geographical Information Sciences – Second Reading; Deans Riposa, Wiley; Paul Laris and Suzanne Wechsler; Time Certain 2:30pm
i. The M.S. in Geographical Information Sciences was approved unanimously.

ii. The concern with non business and non communication faculty to be utilized to develop and teach business and communication courses was brought up once again.  The program responded that it is working with Associate Dean Omer Benli of the CBA to identify qualified CBA faculty to develop and teach the business courses.  
7. New Business

a. Formation of URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget

i. Praveen Soni asked for volunteers for the subcommittee:  Nicki Genovese, Tom Kelty, Kaoru, Oguri
b. Discontinuance of the Radiation Therapy Option in the B.S. in Health Science Program – First Reading; Dean Millar; Time Certain 2:15pm 
i. It was moved and seconded to approve the discontinuance of the radiation therapy option in the B.S. in Health Science

1. Rationale: inability to staff the program despite student demand and good jobs.

ii. It was moved and seconded to waive the first reading:  motion carried

iii. Motion passed to approve the discontinuance
c. Discontinuance of the Certificate in Foodservice Systems Administration -- First Reading; Dean Millar, Chair Reibolt and Richard Tuveson; Time Certain 2:15pm 
i. It was moved and seconded to approve the discontinuance of the certificate in Foodservice Systems Administration

1. Dr. Reibolt presented the rationale for discontinuance:  curriculum is covered in the baccalaureate degree program

ii. It was moved and seconded to waive the first reading—motion carried

iii. The discontinuance was approved.

8. Report of President Alexander

a. $8.5 – 9 million dollars on the line for a probable mid-year budget cut; that is, 27% reduction in the budget possible

i. This has led to a cancellation of the LA building renovations.
b. CSULB was not the lowest student fee university; 17th among the top 20 universities with 15,000 or more students with the lowest cost of education.

c. The prison system continues to be protected from budget cuts.

d. CSULB receives about 23% of our funding from the State.
9. Open discussion:  Topics and Issues for the URC in 2011-12

10. The meeting was adjourned at 3:05pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie
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